
This is the LORD’S DAY – April 21, 2019 
 

Morning Worship - 9:30 A.M.     Evening Worship - 5:00 P.M.     

Scripture: John 20     Scripture: I Corinthians12 

Text: John 20:1-10     Text: I Corinthians 12:1-3 

BELIEVING THE RESURRECTION   CONFESSING JESUS IS LORD 

I. The Fact      I. The Fact 

II. The Basis      II. The Possibility 

III. The Faith      III. The Comfort 

Psalters: 132, 77, 45, 275     Psalters: 51, 371, 112, 48 

 

 Today Next Week 

Offering AM General Fund, Eastside General Fund, Building Fund 

PM Benevolence, Adams Benevolence, CCHS 

Nursery AM Stephanie B., Ruthanne F., Audrey A. Sue H., Lynn K., Ava J. 

PM Monica H., Katrina K., Elaina F. Amanda J., Lindsay K., Lauren F. 

Ushers  Jason Jabaay & John Kalsbeek Matt Velthouse & David Dijkstra 

Transportation 

 

Doug John Flikkema III Craig Dykstra 

Vivian 

Audrey 

Doug Mingerink Jim Holstege 

Meditation: “Seeing that in the cross, death, and burial of Christ, nothing but weakness appears, faith must go 

beyond all these, in order that it may be provided with full strength. Hence, although in his death we have an 

effectual completion of salvation because by it we are reconciled to God, satisfaction is given to his justice, the 

curse is removed, and the penalty paid; still it is not by his death, but by his resurrection, that we are said to be 

begotten again to a living hope; because, as he, by rising again, became victorious over death, so the victory of 

our faith consists only in his resurrection...Christ, by rising again, completed the whole work of our salvation: for 

though redemption and satisfaction were effected by his death, through which we are reconciled to God; yet the 

victory over sin, death, and Satan was attained by his resurrection; and hence also came righteousness, newness 

of life, and the hope of a blessed immortality. And thus is resurrection alone often set before us as the assurance 

of our salvation, not to draw away our attention from his death, but because it bears witness to the efficacy and 

fruit of his death: in short, his resurrection includes his death.” (John Calvin) 

 

CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

~ The public confessions of faith of Jenna Hoving, Cassidy Velthouse, Stephen Langerak, Josh Pipe, Nick 

Kuiper, Brianne Pipe, and Hanna Atwood are scheduled for this evening service. 

~Plan on staying tonight for a short song service after our evening service, as we celebrate our risen Lord. 

~From the Consistory: Upon his request, the membership papers of Don Hauck Jr. have been sent to his home. 

~From the Long Range committee:  a letter has been placed in each mailbox.  Feel free to reach out to any 

member of the committee with questions.  

~Program Committee - Rev. Langerak's farewell service will be the evening service of April 28. There will be 

a farewell program and light luncheon after the service. 

~ Widow/Widower/Senior Single Breakfast: Please join the deacons at Russ’s on 28
th

 street (by Woodland 

mall) on May 4, at 9 am, for a springtime widow/widower/senior single breakfast! Sign up sheets are in the back. 

Call Jordan Pipe if you’re in need of transportation. Hope to see you there! 

~ Southeast Jr/Sr Bible Society Members: Please consider joining us for a night of delicious food, great 

conversation, as well as a (sure to be) competitive game of bunco at the Mines Golf Course Pavilion on Friday 

evening, May 10, from 6-9:30. Cost will be $15 per couple or $7.50 for an individual, with dinner, beverages and 

dessert included. Payments can be given to Lisa Kuiper. If you could please RSVP ( via the Evite invitation sent 

to your email or via the sign up sheet on the table in the hallway)with the number that will be attending, this will 

help us plan accordingly for food and setup. The last day to sign up for this exciting evening is Sunday, April 28.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact any of us on the committee! Garth/Stephanie, Vic/Lisa, 

Charlie/Monica 

DENOMINATIONAL ANNOUCEMENTS 
~Ministers: Rev. E. Guichelaar declined the call from Immanuel (Lacombe) PRC. Rev. C. Spronk received the 

call from Grandville to be minister-on-loan to Covenant ERCS. The installation of Rev. Langerak at Trinity is 

scheduled for the AM service of May 12 at Trinity. 

~Prof. Dykstra’s Monday night Bible class in Hope PRC will have its last meeting tomorrow (April 22).  At this 

meeting, Rev. Mark Shand, minister in the Evangelical Presbyterian Churches of Australia, will give a 

presentation on his denomination.  

~The Dordt 400 Seminary Conference has finally arrived.  This week, Thursday through Saturday, April 25-27 

at Trinity PRC.  Thursday's meeting starts at 7PM; Friday morning at 8:30; Friday evening at 7 (with the 

PRSO!); Saturday morning at 8:30.  The conference will be live-streamed via Trinity’s web-site for those unable 

to attend.  For more, see Dordt400.org Please join us, along with our guests from South Africa, Singapore, 

Korea, Mexico, India, Myanmar, the Philippines, ~Northern Ireland and Australia.   

~   You are cordially invited to attend a "CONTACT IN MEXICO" program on Friday, May 3, at 7:00p.m. at 

Kalamazoo PRC, 4515 Green Acres Drive, Kalamazoo, MI 49009.  This projected picture presentation will be 

given by Rev. C. Griess.  Refreshments will be served. 

~India Program: Georgetown PRC invites you to a slide program on the work of the PRCV of Vellore India in 

the spread of the Reformed faith. Pastor Paul Raj will relate the history of the Vellore Congregation, the outreach 

into Hindu villages with the Reformed faith, the training of area pastors, the group of doctors and students from 

the Christian Medical College and their zeal for the faith, and the present opposition of the Indian government to 

Christianity.  When? Sunday evening, May 12, at 8:00pm, at Georgetown PRC.   
 

YOUNG PEOPLE / YOUNG ADULTS / SENIOR ADULTS 
~ Providence Young People's Convention fundraiser at Bid2Benefit is taking place this week Monday through 

Thursday. Any time you shop the deals at the Hudsonville store on those days, you will be helping our kids go to 

Convention. Thank you for your support! 

~Young people and young adults: are you planning to attend the Dordt400 conference at Trinity PR Church 

this week? Generous donors have made it possible for you to receive a free book from the RFPA. Just visit the 

RFPA table at the conference." 

~The annual Easter Mass Meeting will be held on Sunday, April 28 at 2pm at Faith PRC, with a speech given 

by Rev. Bleyenberg. All young people are encouraged to attend for an edifying afternoon! There will be 

refreshments following the meeting. 

~UPDATED: Young Calvinists invites you to "Taste of India" to be held at Georgetown PRC on May 3 @ 

6:00PM. We will begin with an authentic Indian dinner at 6 PM sharp. Following dinner we will be presenting a 

documentary on Grace Foster Home of Vellore, India. Pastor Paul Raj will be there for Q&A afterwards. Please 

RSVP at bit.ly/ycevent. This event is for Young People and Young Adults. See you there!   

~The 2019 YP Convention registration is open until May 15.  Please register on line by using the following link: 

prcconvention.com click on registration and fill out entire form.  Check which forms need to be mailed with your 

payment. These need to be received by May 25 to avoid a late fee. 

~ Lynden PRC Young Adults Retreat - Registration for our 2019 retreat has been opened. Thank you to all 

that have registered already.  Come join us July 1-5, for a week filled with spiritual encouragement, white water 

http://bit.ly/ycevent
http://prcconvention.com/


rafting, campfires, hiking and other fun activities with like-minded believers! Check out our website 

(https://lyndenprcya.wixsite.com/mysite) to register and for more details. We also have a Facebook page 

(Lynden PRC Young Adults Retreat 2019). Email us at lyndenprcya@gmail.com with any questions you may 

have. We look forward to hosting all of you in Washington!   

 

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ Heritage Christian School’s annual Society Meeting will be held at the school tomorrow night at 7:30 PM. 

~ The Hope PRC School annual society meeting will be held on April 22 at 7:30 PM. All current members as 

well as new members that desire to join the society are encouraged to attend. 

~Adams Christian School's Kindergarten Round Up will be held Tuesday, April 23 at 9:30 am.  If you plan to 

send your child to Adams, and have not received an invitation, please call the school office at 531-0748. 

~The Kindergarten class of Hope School invites you to their Kindergarten Program on Wednesday, April 24 at 

7:30 pm in Hope Church. 

~The Board of Adams Christian School will meet on Wednesday, April 24, 2019 at 7:30 PM. 

~PRSE is sponsoring a Hosanna Choir Concert on Friday, April 26
th

 at First United Methodist Church at 8 PM.  

Tickets can be purchased at the door for $8 per ticket.  This is a beautiful concert given by a choir from various 

Reformed church backgrounds who travel from Canada to spread His Word through song and provides an 

opportunity to raise funds for Protestant Reformed Special Education. 

~The 6th-8th grade band and the 4th-8th grade choirs of Hope School will present a concert on Tuesday, April 

30 at 7:30 pm in the Grandville Middle School auditorium. 

~Hope School's 27th Annual Elementary Music Program is Friday, May 3 at 7:30 pm in the Grandville High 

School auditorium. 

~The annual meeting of the Adams Christian School Association is scheduled for Monday, May 13 at 7:30 PM. 

~Adams Amazing Race-  4 cities, 20 stops, and scavenger hunt! The Race starts May 18 at 4:00.  Sign up your 

team now!  If you need a sign up sheet please contact Jeanine Bomers at leehmei@hotmail.com  or Michelle 

Bodbyl at michelle1344@hotmail.com Sign up by May 1 for a free Amazing Race T-Shirt!   

~Eastside Christian School (Grand Rapids, MI) is seeking applicants for a full time position of 

Principal/Director of Development for the 2019-20 school year. If interested, please contact the Board Secretary, 

Brent Tanis at (616) 438-3477 or email board.secretary@eastside-christian.org, or contact Board President Brad 

Pastoor at (616) 299-1927 or email brad.pastoor@eastside-christian.org for more information on the job 

description of this position. 

~ Genesis Protestant Reformed School in Alberta, Canada is currently seeking applications for a teacher for the 

position of grades 4-6 for the up-coming 2019/2020 school year. Please email all inquires or applications to 

gprschool@gmail.com or contact President Joel Nieuwenkamp at 1-403-848-3865. 

~Covenant Christian High School needs to fill the following coaching positions:   JV Boys Soccer, Varsity 

Girls Basketball, Freshman Girls Basketball, and Freshman Boys Basketball.  If you would like to apply for any 

of these positions, or would like more information, contact Travis at covenantad@yahoo.com. 
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